Security Guard Staffing Advisory Committee Recommendations

February 6, 2019

Security Guard Staffing Advisory Committee

- Formation of committee authorized by the Board of Education at their June 20, 2018 meeting
- Committee is comprised of community members, Board of Education members, teachers, and administrators

Charge of the Committee

- 1. To review existing staffing of security guards
- To review potential alternatives for security guard staffing
- To make recommendations to the Board of Education regarding staffing and utilization of security guards
- 4. To make any additional recommendations as may be requested by the Board of Education

Committee Recommendations

- Continue with the additional security guard shifts approved by the Board in July 2018:
 - Seaford Middle School from 7:15 am 11:15 am, Monday through Friday
 - Seaford High School from 7:00 pm 11:00 pm, Monday through Friday
 - Seaford High School from 7:00 am 5:00 pm on Saturdays
 - Manor & Harbor Elementary Schools additional coverage until 4:30 PM, Monday –Thursday
- At this time, the committee does not recommend the hiring of armed security guards

Committee Recommendations

- Continue to provide training for all staff on security related matters
 - Stop the Bleed trainings
 - Situational Awareness trainings
 - Annual Security guard training to maintain license
 - Additional trainings and workshops offered by NCPD

Committee Recommendations

- Continue to partner with community organizations that use our buildings to keep buildings safe and secure
- Continue with trainings provided by District's security & facilities team for the outside organizations
- Coming soon Homeland Security Division of Nassau County PD will offer similar training for outside organizations - "Second Shift" program

Completion of Work

- The committee's work for the 2018-2019 school year is now complete.
- If the Board of Education so chooses, they
 may reactivate the committee and
 establish a new charge at the
 reorganization meeting in July.